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Comments: I have been rock climbing for 15 years. Installation and maintenance of bolts could benefit from more

administrative oversight. However, the proposed plan is not feasible, nor is it likely to lead to safer outcomes for

rock climbers. The number of bolted climbs in the U.S. exceeds 50,000, the majority of which are on public lands.

With the average # of bolts per route being 12, this means over half a million bolts would need to be regulated.

Without increasing staff or funding for public land managers, this plan is simply not feasible. If the result then is

long delays for reviewing questionable bolts, then more climbing injuries and fatalities could result during the

waiting period. Let us work together to find an alternative solution that will increase the safety of climbing, while

protecting the natural beauty of our parks, and the valuable time of public land staff.


